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THE CITY OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
NEW YORK, NY 10007
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: December 7, 2016
CONTACT: pressoffice@cityhall.nyc.gov, (212) 788-2958
 
STATEMENT FROM MAYORAL SPOKESPERSON ROSEMARY BOEGLIN AND COUNCIL SPOKESPERSON ROBIN LEVINE ON UPDATE TO IDNYC RECORD RETENTION POLICY
 
“The IDNYC program will be transitioning to a policy that does not involve the retention of cardholders’ personal background documents. During this transition, New Yorkers are encouraged to continue to call 311 and make an appointment to begin the pre-application process that remains in place. We expect to begin processing complete applications under the new policy in January.”
 
To apply for an IDNYC, call 311 and say “IDNYC” or visit nyc.gov/idnyc. 
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